                             Olney Memories # 22     

                     August 10, 2003

Hello Everyone!

New memories continue to come in and more names are being added to the mailing list.  

Please continue to  let me know of changes in your e-mail addresses.

My husband  and I will be going to Olney once again later this month.  There are mixed emotions involved with this trip and one that shows the hands of time moves on, whether we like it or not.  We will be having a sale on August 28, 2003 of my parent’s house, land and possessions that are still there.  They built the house in 1936 and lived there until they came to Texas in 2000.  I took it more or less for granted that I would always be able to return "home"...........but this will be the last time.  

Hope everyone enjoys Memories # 22 and it's always a delight when I see a "memory-letter" from someone to post in the current Olney Memories, so keep remembering and keep writing.  

Ann Weesner King

pianoann97@aol.com

Class of 1960

==========================================================

Jim Dale
   Ann asked me if my mother worked in the LaRuth Shop.  Yes, my mother did work at the LaRuth shop, for many years. At first
it was owned by Ruby Heyde and her husband Phil  . Pronounced like Heidi. I do not know what it
was called when she owned it. Her husband owned and operated the Arcadia theatre. They had owned a carnival business at one time and because of their show business connections they were able to get first run movies at the same time they were released in the big cities. It was good for
Olney. The Goodmans and Harrises after that then owned the LaRuth shop.
The Goodmans were Ruth Harris' parents. Ruth and her mother, Mrs.
Goodman, ran the ladies shop and Mr. Goodman and his son-in-law Ben
(Benny)Harris ran Goodman and Harris men's store, about 3 stores west of
the ladies store. There was also the Janet Shop farther west on Main St.
At one time there was another ladies store run by George Lee Curtis and
his wife. I think he had worked for the Goodmans and Harrises at one
time. I do not know what happened to George Lee's store after I left
Olney. 

I forgot to mention that there was another men's store run by the
Lopins. It was owned by two brothers and was called Lopins. It was
located between the LaRuth Shop and the Goodman and Harris men's store.


   Will be looking forward to the next Memories.  


                            Jim Dale

Barbara Cook Bromm

tgrams@webmail.wabash.net
This is Barbara "Cook" Bromm.  I am still living in Olney and have witnessed a lot of the changes that have gone on here.  So far I have received 1 - 5  of Olney Memories and have enjoyed each one.  Anxiously waiting for the next batch.  When "little" Donnie Peterson asked me if I was receiving Olney Memories, I had no idea what he was talking about, but I'm sure glad you have sent these.  I am sharing with the office personnel at Prairie Farms Dairy.  We often go on tangents about "Do you remember"  and keep an Olnean at work in Joannie "Ginder" Robinson's desk.  

 

In reading one of the letters, someone mentioned Doc Murphy.  My family and I have often wondered if we made this delightful man up in our minds.  No one else seemed to remember him.  He was one of the last to make house calls.   My mother worked at the shoe factory for 37 years and some of my memories are waiting for her to get off work on Friday nights after she got paid and walking home (as Mother never learned to drive), picking up candy at Tressler's or Woolworth's.   I worked in Schmalhausen's Drug Store my sophomore year, yes, I was a "soda jerk".  I bought, (laid-a-way), my first brownie camera there for $2.00.  .25 down and .25 a week until it was paid for.  I wonder what it would be worth now.

 

I also remember the radio station being above Penney's.  When you're 5 or 6 , the walk up those steps were like climbing a mountain. On Saturday mornings, my younger sister and I would go on the kiddy hour and sing, "Won't you ride in my little red wagon."  I think the host's name was Uncle Sid. (Sid Perry)  Then we would get milk or ice cream from Prairie Farms, and walk the 12 blocks down West Main home.  Then you could let your children walk down the street without worry.  

 

Most of my younger teenage years were spent living across from Decker's Drive In, next to Wally’s Rootbeer Barrel.  Before "Dog N Suds'  that was one of the turn around spots on West Main. Summer nights were spent out in the front yard, watching what was going on at Decker's with a whole neighborhood of kids out in our front yard.  The boys from Noble would hitchhike over to Olney and then around 10 or so hitchhike back to Noble.  That was when Main Street was Route 50, so they usually had no problem in getting back over there.  

 

{The radio, Inter Sanctum, The Long Ranger, Fibber Magee and Molly, Mortimer Snerd, Charlie McCarthy];( The Roxie, the serials, Buck Rodgers, Roy Rogers, Gene Autrey, Rex Allen,  Hop-along Cassidy);[the drive-in; 1953 early TV, watching it roll and trying to catch what was happening).  OH, those were the days!!

 

Ann, was it your family that use to come up Elm Street in a horse-drawn sleigh?  I was thinking that you lived at the end of Elm Street. 

 

So long for now.  Must come back to the present.  

 

Bjb

==========================================================

Don Dean

deanengr@hotmail.com
I just read the latest Olney Memories and read with interest the memories from Pete. In it he mentions my Cousin, Janice Dean Fuschak and the fact that one of the places he lived was the place my Aunt Dorothy was born.  I also know this house well since my Father and Mother owned it for a period of time.  

I was born in Olney, but as I used to joke I didn't live there as my family lived in Flora when I was born.  After living in Flora, Carmi and then two places in Ohio, my Mother, Dad and I moved back to Olney so I could attend OCC.  As a matter of fact, I was in the first graduating class from Olney Central College in 1969 since the first year I attended it was called Olney Community College.  The house at 639 W. Cherry mentioned by Pete was the first home my parents ever owned.  After OCC I went to Rolla, Missouri where I studied Civil Engineering.  During the summer of 1971 just before my final year of College I worked for the Illinois Highway Department out of Effingham in the Design Department.  One evening at supper my Dad asked me what I did at work that day and I said I made out a list of houses and businesses that would be taken as part of the Highway 130 widening and I had put our home on it.  

My parents owned a lot and a half there and the state purchased the house and enough ground for their purposes leaving a full lot.  Dad then sold the lot to Dr. Street where he built his Clinic.  The house itself was sold by the state and was moved and is a couple of blocks SW of the original location.  It looks different than when I lived there as I think they took the porch off of it.  

My memories of Olney growing up were basically of visiting my Grandpa Rolla Dean who lived at 609 W. Main which is now or last I knew a Car Wash.  I always remember he had the blackest dirt and always seemed to have a huge garden.  

I made many memories during my two years at OCC and ended up meeting my future wife Sue Frye of Louisville who I am happy to say has been my wife for almost 32 years now.  

Thanks Ann for this undertaking.  

Don Dean 

 OCC Class of 1969

Barb Bromm

tgrams@webmail.wabash.net
I do want to share another memory, especially for the ones that went to Central School.  My first grade teacher was Miss Spillman, and later she was my oldest son's first grade teacher.  My mother informed me later that she had had Miss Spillman when she was in school also.  

 

I went to Mr. Boley's estate sale a few years ago, and bid on his paddle that he had at school.  When I saw the paddle, I found my niece’s name on it.  It had layers on it, so hard to tell whose names all were written on it.  I'm almost sure of a few names from my age group.

 

Barb Bromm

Class of "59

==========================================================

Mary Noerenberg
cummings_mary@msn.com
I have a correction to make.  I was mistaken as to my Grandpa Forrest Harms employer in the 20's and 30's.  He drove for Schneider's Grocery.  While going through things in my Dad's house, we found a picture album my Mother had put together and there was a picture of Mom and her Dad in front of a Schneider delivery truck.  Sorry folks.

 

Mary Noerenberg
Class of 1970

================================================

Mary Ann Neeley Young

Gr8tTeachR@aol.com 

Hi Everyone!

While going through a box of family pictures, etc, I found an issue of the Pure Oil News dated May, 1952.  This magazine, which states a subscription price of $1.00 per year is most fascinating!  Things in there that may be of interest to this list are:

"And speaking of meetings, Fred Pampe thoroughly enjoyed a business trip to Los Angelas, Calif., where he attended the annual meeting of the American Association of Petroleum Geologists.  His only disappointment was that he got no closer to any movie stars than to Lou Costello, who was a passenger on the same train.  Not a trace of Betty Grable or Jane Russell, though.

C.L. Ulmer and Jack Germer participated in the Elks National Bowling Tournament at South Bend, Ind., with no marked degree of success, so quotes Jack.

What is this world coming to?  Jack Bauman has been boasting of his daughter, Jan's, musical talents, but who wouldn't?  Jan is 14 months old and can already whistle.  Must be the influence of her father.

The stork has been quite a busy old bird in the Noble District lately.  The proud parents of new arrivals include Mr. and Mrs Delbert Hill, who have a baby girl by the name of Deborah Ann; Mr. and Mrs John Pflaum, who boast a boy named Jonny Darwin; Mr. and Mrs James Cunningham, who have a daughter named Mary Ann; Mr. and Mrs James Ruth, Jr. who have a baby girl named Sonia Jean; and Mr. and Mrs Elmer Neely, who have adopted a baby girl named Mary Ann.  (that's me!)"



I guess I need to clean out stuff more often.  :)

Class of 1970

=========================================================


John Summers and Jim Dale-Class of 1940

World War II Memorial and Registry-
     Although it has been widely publicized, many people are not aware
of the fact that the construction of the WWII Memorial in Washington,
DC, is nearing completion and that it will be dedicated on May 29, 2004.
Also, it is not widely known that in conjunction with the Memorial there
is a Registry of Remembrances where people can enter a veteran's name as
an honoree and it will be retrievable at the Memorial and also at a web
site on the internet. Along with information about the veteran's
service, if it has been submitted you can also see a picture of the
person being honored. In addition to service men and women, you can also
honor people who contributed to the war effort on the home front. In
addition to names submitted by the public for entry into the Registry,
the names of all servicemen who were killed or missing in action have
automatically been entered from  information in military archives. 
       If you wish to honor and enroll someone in the Registry you can
do so on the internet by going to www.wwiimemorial.com and then
following instruction given. Or you can call toll free at 1-800-639-4992
and from the menu of choices ask that they send you information for
registering an individual. There is no charge for entering a person's
name, however, if you wish to submit a picture there is a $10 processing
fee.
     Access to the WWII Registry of Remembrances on the internet was
just opened on July 4th, this year. In theory you go to the web site,
choose WWII Registry, then Search the Registry, then enter a person's
name and State, and you then get their name and click on it, and their
site with their entry and picture appears. At present, it sometimes says
there is no such person entered even though you know they are listed. We
feel sure this inconsistency will soon be worked out. To guarantee
success, we suggest that when you get the choice to enter a person's
name, just enter the surname and State, and omit the given name. This
will give you all people with the surname in the State chosen. You then
click on the person you want and you should have success in getting
their entry. Of course, you will not get the name you are looking for if
it has not been entered by someone.
      Out of 16 million individuals who were in the service in WWII,
only 1.3 million of them have so far been entered into the Registry.
Most people had a parent, family member, or relative involved in World
War II. It is our belief that people should honor their loved ones by
entering their name into the Registry of Remembrances, and they should
include a picture of them if possible. It would be good if they were in
uniform.
     If you want to try out the Registry, look for John B. Summers in
MO, and James L. Dale in IL. Use the instructions given above.
John Summers and Jim Dale

Class of 1940

-----------------------------------------------
Jim Dale
Old Bowling Alley--
   I do not know if it is the bowling alley that Gloria Dean mentioned,
but I do remember an alley that was located on South Whittle Avenue.
When I was in high school from 1937-1940 there was an alley located
catter-(catty) cornered from the shoe factory on Whittle Avenue. It was
upstairs in a long narrow building that had a wholesale grocery
warehouse on the bottom floor. The alley was regular bowling with the
typical larger bowling balls and regular pins which were hand set by a
pin boy and as I recall it just cost 10 or 20 cents per line. If you got 4
strikes in a row you won a free Coca Cola. Without bragging too much, at one time I bowled rather regularly and I got good enough to win a coke on many occasions. I might point out that getting 4 strikes in a row does not
guarantee that you are going to get a high game score. The names of the
people that owned the alley has been forgotten after 60-some years.                        
Jim Dale--Class of 1940

_______________________________________________________

 Mary Ann Neeley Young

Gr8tTeachR


Hello Everyone!

Did you get a postcard invitation for the Dundas School Reunion?  Thought that might be appropriate for the Olney Memories as at the bottom it says to inform former students and staff.  

Here is the info:

Dundas School Reunion

September 2, 2003

At Dundas Grade School

At 12:00 PM till ?

Potluck Lunch at 1:00


Bring a covered dish.

Drinks and tableware provided.

Bring pictures and reminisce about the good old school days.

Please inform former students and staff.

Information call:  618-754-3576

Mary Ann Neeley Young

Class of 1970

*********************************************************************

Sally Byrne Rynard

salryn@cox.net
I have so many fond memories of Olney as I spent my whole childhood there.  Many of my thoughts are the same as others that have been mentioned.

Since I just attended our class of 1958 many of these memories have just been flooding in my thoughts.  Some of my favorite teachers at Central Grade School were Mr. Eagleton, Mr. Postal.   My Grandpa Byrne and Grandma Gladys lived across the street from the skating rink + took me skating, then taught me how to play canasta. One could see the movies that were playing at the local drive in theater from their yard.  Grandpa gave me my first pony thus started my love of horses+ being in many parades with my Dad and leading the horses to the post at the county fairs, + competing as well.  My Dad wouldn't let me work away from home but he allowed me to teach horseback riding to children, + the better students, such as Susie Berger and Michael Waddleworth, Tim Strothman competed in youth classes when I became too old.  Riding in the fields between Shirley Lindsay's and our home was such fun when we would spend the night together and park each others horses in the barn.  I never was a really popular girl until my Dad let me drive a 55 Chev. Convertible he had for sale down Main St. from the East side of town to Dogs and Suds.  Everybody wanted to drive that car.  Fondly remember cream horn pastries from bakery on Whittle Ave, Schmalhausen's Drug Store and soda fountain where my cousin Bob from Tennessee worked one summer while staying with us, oil wells everywhere, Pure Oil Company, Saturday nights parking in front of the stores + visiting with friends more than shopping.  My first pizza with my girlfriends at Sue Jackson's home, Gafferner's, Shermans, Tressler's,  Janet and LaRuth shops, Arcadia and Elks theaters, fondly Mike's , especially

East side where after Jr.High games we would all gather, the fancy, short lived Fountain Bleu restaurant.  But nothing will ever be anymore special than my opportunity to be in the band and chorus with Gus and Mary.  I felt people really cared about one another in Olney+ there really was a community spirit + one I feel very lucky to have spent a childhood.

Sally Byrne Rynard-

Class of 58

==========================================================

====================

